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FOR MORE INFORMATION: Sarah Schram, Health Director 

sschram@sarpycasshealth.com or 402-339-4334 x 6978 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

The Health Department Provides COVID-19 Updates for Sarpy and Cass County 
   

PAPILLION: The Sarpy/Cass Health Department has been monitoring the COVID-19 pandemic in our 
communities since January 2020.  Key activities include conducting contact investigations, monitoring 
outbreaks, offering community education, and providing elected officials with public health 
recommendations.  To date, there has been a total of 4,402 Sarpy and Cass County residents test 
positive for COVID-19 out of the 54,559 tested.  There have been 34 COVID-19 related deaths, including 
two the Department was notified of this week. 
 
Following is a cumulative summary of the COVID-19 data for each county: 
 

 Cass Sarpy 

Number of Tests 6,009 48,598 

Number of Positive Individuals 361 4,041 

Number of Recoveries 307 3,534 

Number of Deaths 2 32 

Positivity Rate 6.0% 8.3% 

Percent of Positives Determined 
to be Community Acquired 

35.7% 32.8% 

 
 
Following is a summary for the week of September 27 – October 3 
 

 Cass Sarpy 

Number of Tests 266 2,985 

Number of Positive Individuals 35 261 

Positivity Rate 13.2% 8.7% 

Positivity Rate for Individuals 
Between the Ages of 5-12 

10.5% 6.8% 
 

Positivity Rate for Individuals 
Between the Ages of 13-18 

13.0% 
 

9.6% 
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The Sarpy/Cass COVID-19 Risk Dial is at "yellow," indicating a moderate risk of the virus spreading. 
Residents are advised to follow these recommendations to slow the transmission of COVID-19: 

• Stay home as much as possible. 
• When you go out in public, maintain a six foot distance between yourself and others and 

wear a cloth face covering. 
• Shop alone and only shop one time per week. 
• Stay away from others who are sick. 
• Wash your hands often.  
• If you have tested positive for COVID-19, follow public health recommendations of isolation. 

 
Public health partners across the state continue to take action to protect the health of Nebraskans. The 
Sarpy/Cass Health Department will continue to update our community as new information becomes 
available. 
 
For more information about COVID-19 please visit www.sarpycasshealthdepartment.org or 
http://dhhs.ne.gov/coronavirus or call 211.  
 

### 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http://icm-tracking.meltwater.com/link.php?DynEngagement%3Dtrue%26H%3DAqX%252Fyxxn%252FCsKfNEzXNs%252BvxKe7ZZW379%252BIapVVCHkcj06tGRioNXHydnB8SDRy9JxKxbnmsbGajTZ1uu1UqTWx8FWCJ69lKl%252B805rdeXi%252FidskzQDoiAMzbfDT%252FjzP8CI2zrCmk2%252FYqI%253D%26G%3D0%26R%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fwww.cdc.gov%252Fcoronavirus%252F2019-ncov%252Fspecific-groups%252Fhigh-risk-complications.html%2523stay-home%26I%3D20200323005305.0000065c8bd7%2540mail6-60-usnbn1%26X%3DMHwxMDQ2NzU4OjVlNzgwODY0Yzg1ZWFiNTE5ZTcyYjRmZTs%253D%26S%3DM0n35neS-gR_rUKvB-nFbMa5ENMnuXRS-P6j8t8p62E&data=02%7c01%7ckhalilah.legrand%40nebraska.gov%7cbca1bbbc4c5846ee8cfb08d7cec48d83%7c043207dfe6894bf6902001038f11f0b1%7c0%7c0%7c637205215904643573&sdata=eDkIlblrO3uJgGPJTIZameicrEGF6nxfz9g79JR5Qqc%3D&reserved=0#_blank
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